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These past few months were generally very busy ones with a lot of activities 
taking place and we thank God for enabling us through these busy times.

DELIVERIES
As usual in December we distributed some 
groceries to each one of our children. In 
addition to these food stuffs, we gave each 
child a Christmas food hamper. All the items 
were received with joy and thankfulness by 
children and their guardians. With these our 
children had a good and enjoyable Christmas 
despite the harsh economic situation we are in.

SEED
In our quest to training children to work and produce their own food, during 
this period we bought and distributed maize seed and gave it to those in the 
rural areas who have land. Much of the seed was planted on time and we had 
hope of having a good harvest but unfortunately we did not receive enough 
rains again this year. A few our our children will harvest something but the 
majority have nothing in their fields.

2023 GRADE SEVEN RESULTS
In January this year we celebrated the announcements of grade seven results 
and we are happy that out of 22 children in TIGO  who wrote these grade 
seven examinations, Half of them did well. Our best student was Collet Baloyi 
who scored 8 points. So far they are now enrolled into form one.

2023 ORDINARY LEVEL RESULTS
Ten students sat for these examination and 4 passed. These are Mcebisi 
Dube who passed 6 subjects and he intends going to polytechnic college, 
Sibongile Nyoni passed with 5 subjects and is going into A level, Sifiso 
Mujuluka passed with 6 subjects and is advancing to A level, Norma Dube 
passed with 4subjects and is studying to sit for 2 more subjects in June this 
year.



SAFE HOUSE
We have two new children at the safe house 
to make the number 4. The TIGO committee 
saw it necessary to bring these two in the safe 
house for their good.

CONCLUSION
The TIGO committee is so much geared to press on with the work as we try 
to help these children to have a bright future ahead.
The current total number of children who remain in the program is 148 and 
out of those, 145 attend school and there are 3 preschoolers.

Thank you all for all your support.
Submitted by 
Nomusa Nyoni 
TIGO OFFICER

You can sponsor a TIGO Orphan for NZ$50/month.
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